CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

SPECIAL MEETING – APRIL 26, 2022
5:00 P.M. 
A. CALL TO ORDER
B. ROLL CALL:  Members present were Councilmembers Jacque Isern, Ken Lebbin, Steve Oelke, new councilmember Scott Tillotson (sworn in April 20, 2022) and Mayor Irlan Fullbright. Councilmember Kirk Clawson was absent. Also present was city attorney Jane Isern. Becky Gillette representing the Ellinwood Leader and Mike Gilmore representing the Great Bend Tribune were also present. 
     C.
RECITATION OF THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
D.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Councilmember Steve Oelke       to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by Councilmember Jacque Isern.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.
E.
VISITORS: Paul Stoner, Rosie Joiner, Scott Andersen, Mark Kennedy, Chris and Jennifer Knop, Norma and Lawrence Robl, June Stephens, Mel Waite, Jon Perron, Debbie Glenn, Brittney Bailey, Mike Westerman, Jordan Waite, Joe Schulte, Kevin Clair.

     F.
NEW BUSINESS:
1.   Study Session for Downtown Pedestrian/Streetscape Improvements: Paul Stoner from EBH & Associates was present at the meeting to discuss design options for sidewalk improvements in the downtown business district.  This community meeting is a part of the pre-application process for the KDOT Transportation Alternatives Grant Program. After a slideshow presentation showing different streetscape options in various towns, Mr. Stoner requested ideas from the council and visitors about what they would like to see downtown, specifically trees, planters, benches etc.  After much discussion, the majority of, the group was not interested in trees but were in favor of raised irrigated planters with a built-in bench around the planter which would provide more seating downtown. 
2.
Discuss Resolution of Support for KDOT Transportation Alternatives Funding:  Presented to council was a resolution of support for the Downtown Pedestrian and Streetscape Project.  This resolution gives authorization to the mayor to apply to KDOT for Transportation Alternatives Program Funding.  Staff explained this resolution requires the total amount of funding requested and the city does not know the total funding needed at this point until Mr. Stoner updates the design and the cost estimates with the new information decided above, therefore staff recommended tabling this issue until the May 10, 2022, meeting.  
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A motion was made by Councilmember Ken Lebbin, to table this issue until the May 10th meeting, seconded by Scott Tillotson.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.
      G.  ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business at this time, a motion was

made by Councilmember Jacque Isern that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by                                                    Councilmember Steve Oelke.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.

                                                                          ---------------------------------------

                                                              Irlan Fullbright, Mayor
            ----------------------------------------

            Kim Schartz, City Clerk
